BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JULY 24 th 2018

approved and signed by Mr Campbell

Present
Mr Campbell (in the chair), Mr Bruin, Mr Hughes, Ms Harmer, Mr Dyke, Ms Tuer, Mr Jones.

1 member of the public,(Mrs Barber) 

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

112.1 Apologies for absence.
Mr McInnes (LDNPA rep.)  - holiday

Mr Slee (EDC councillor)

112.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were made.

112.3 Minutes of meetings on May 15th.
Having been circulated they were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Campbell.

112.4 Public comments and concerns.

Mrs Barber reported  that there was a blocked drain at farm buildings near Leyton Barn at Bampton Grange. Mr Bruin would investigate.

Ms Harmer reported public concern over the postponed road works between Gate Foot and Burnbanks and associated concern over emergency vehicle access during the proposed work. There was a lack of communication from the contractors.

Mr Campbell would contact Highways and Mr Hughes would try to get more information. Perhaps a public meeting could be arranged. Information would be posted on village notice boards when received.

Mr Campbell had been contacted by a resident of Butterwick concerned about parking on common land by holiday let people.

Mr Bliss, Lowther Estate manager, had been contacted.

It was pointed out that there was considerable traffic chaos and some anti social behaviour around Haweswater because of its present low state and it was felt that UU should take responsibility for ensuring that this did not happen. Mr Campbell would contact UU.
112.5 EDC LDNPA and CCC reports.

EDC and LDNPA not present.

CCC -  Mr Hughes had nothing to report.

He asked for feedback on the success, or otherwise, of the traffic arrangements for Kendal Calling.

112.6 Finance.
Bank balances at 29/6/18.  Current account   8809.59

                                            Business reserve 1002.28
                         At 1/6/18   Business reserve  1002.24

Mr Campbell signed the statements.
0.08 had been added to business reserve accunt.

Cheques issued at the last meeting had been countersigned by Mr Bruin and cleared.

Paid since the last meeting – Hall committee for hall use  44.00

Signed by Mr Hughes and Mr Bruin.

New mandate forms had been taken to the bank.

To be paid;-  Clerk’s salary  400.00

Authorised and cheque signed by Mr Hughes and Mr Bruin.

112.7 Footway lighting.

26 questionnaire forms had been returned.

The results were discussed and it was agreed that those lights that were voted for should be retained.

Mr Dyke reported that he had been informed that there would be no increase in the insurance premium for public liability if lights were adopted but a possible increase for their capital value.

112.8 Parking at Bampton Grange.
Mr Campbell had spoken to a resident about the large number of cars parked outside his house and at the road end down to Grange Field following general public concern.

Mr Hughes left the meeting.
It was agreed that no formal action should be taken but a letter  would be sent informing the person concerned that the matter had been discussed and that the council thinks that there is a problem which needs to be addressed. 
112.9 Planning.

Permission granted;-  7/2018/3052 and3053 Fieldgate, CA10 2QU. Conversion and alteration of roadside barn to two dwellings for holiday let purposes and extension to existing house.

7/2018/3077  Howes Beck Barn, Askham, CA10 2RQ

Change of timber windows and doors to uPVC.

b) New applications.

i) 7/2018/3102  High Rough Hill, Askham, CA10 2QL

Construction of boundary wall and fence of approximately 35m. north of High Rough Hill.

  It was reported that there is currently a disputed boundary here so it was felt that this should be settled before the application is considered by LDNPA. The proposed wall is too high.

ii) 7/2018/3113 Moorahill, Askham, CA10 2QL

  Erection of field shelter.

 No objections.

iii)7/2018/3118&3119  Low Rough Hill, Askham CA10 2QL

   Restoration and extension of fire damaged farmhouse, conversion of detached stone barn to form ancillary office space.

  No objections. Sympathetic plans and restoration to state before previous unattractive ‘modernisation’.
112.10 Inspection schedule for seats and bus shelters.

 Mr Campbell and Mr Bruin had inspected the seats and would carry out maintenance with other volunteers. Paint and preservative had been donated. The seat at Chapel Bridge had been removed from its foundations and would be reattached  The one by Grange Bridge was in very poor condition.

The Clerk would check which seats the council is responsible for.

It was agreed that an inspection should be carried out once a year.

112.11 Notice board for the Memorial Hall.

The Clerk had sourced boards from the internet and there was some discussion about the material for a new board. It was decided that natural oak was preferable to man-made material or aluminium.
The Clerk would obtain further details of the suggested Greenbarnes board and Mr Jones would make enquiries of local suppliers.

Greenbarnes D6A4   1480.84 ex VAT and extras.  Oak

1530.11 Aluminium

                      8xA4    1085.82                                   Man made 

John Jackson             1300.00-1500.00                     Wood

112.12 Data Protection Policy
Discussion deferred to next meeting.

112.13 Councillors’ concerns.

Speed limit – Mr Dyke asked about the extension of the speed limit beyond Knipe View. Mr Campbell would contact Mr Banks, CCC Highways and the Clerk would look up previous correspondence re the speed limit and pass it on to Mr Dyke.

112.14 Next agenda.
GDPR policy.

Meeting closed at 9.35pm

112.15 Date of next meeting.
Tuesday September 18th
